

# CHAWTON CRICKET CLUB



## MINUTES

### COMMITTEE MEETING

Wednesday 19<sup>th</sup> May 2010  
8pm at The Greyfriar, Chawton

**Present:** Tim Jenkins, Jim Collins, Will Butler, Richard Williams, Nicole Williams, Rick Waterman

**Apologies:** Zoe Channon, Bryan Orchard, Mike Watson,

---

#### MATTERS ARISING

- ✂ **Outstanding Monies, Part One** – Mike Watson not yet spoken to Robert Knight re owed monies. **Action MW**
  - ✂ **Outstanding Monies, Part Two** – No word from Mark Richardson. Mike Watson to try and speak to him as soon as possible. If not possibly send a solicitor's letter. Jim Collins to speak to Bryan Orchard. **Action JC/MW**
  - ✂ **Outstanding Monies, Part Three** – Andy Vickers owes monies from Indoor League.
  - ✂ **Scratch Cards** – Are these being sold this season? Have the club received monies from previous seasons? **Action ?**
  - ✂ **Bank Accounts** – Still need to sort out opening of second bank account. **Action NW/MW**
  - ✂ **Insurance** – Is the youth academy covered by the club insurance? Tim Jenkins awaiting reply to email. **Action TJ**
- 

#### FINANCIAL UPDATE & FUNDRAISING

- ✂ **Grants** – Tim Jenkins still waiting to hear from EHDC re information on obtaining grants. Will Butler has made some enquiries and sourced ECB grant possibilities. He needs information on Junior accreditation etc before applying. Mike Watson still to speak to Parish Council re monies towards thatch. **Action WB/TJ/ZC/MW**
  - ✂ **Objectives** – Main objectives this year are still thatch, showers, sightscreen, net matting.
  - ✂ **Barn Dance** – Possible date Saturday 21<sup>st</sup> August. Will Butler still awaiting decision on marquee availability. A possible alternative/additional fundraiser could be a Juniors/Seniors Fun Day with cricket/BBQ/Games etc. To discuss at next meeting. If marquee is available we need to go ahead ASAP with arrangements etc. Need a separate functions meeting.
- 

#### GROUND & PAVILION MAINTENANCE

- ✂ A sign still needs to be displayed on nets to the effect 'Use at own risk'.
  - ✂ Tim Jenkins to finish staining exterior of pavilion. **Action TJ**
  - ✂ New padlock and keys purchased and fitted. Keys distributed. Thanks to Jim Collins.
  - ✂ Access to the ground is still difficult at the moment over the realigned bridge. Mike Watson still to contact Mark Pearson re access via Home Farm drive. **Action MW**
  - ✂ New teas provision has been a great success to date.
-

---

### **ANY OTHER BUSINESS**

- ✂ **PLAYERS** – Will Butler reported a dire shortage of available players for Saturday fixtures to date. He has a viable list of just 14 players. Will Butler to speak to Sunday players re availability for Saturday games. Need new efforts to find new players. May be a situation in the near future when we are forced to pull out of games due to lack of players – this could mean withdrawing from the League. Need to discuss this situation at next meeting as a matter of urgency.
  - ✂ **Contact List** – Tim Jenkins has not received any contact details from members to date, so no further forward in producing a master list. **Action TJ & Holders of Lists**
  - ✂ **Match Reports** – Not been received by Tim Jenkins to date therefore not been forwarded to local papers. **Action TJ & Captains**
  - ✂ **Umpire** – Bryan Orchard has placed advert in local papers.
  - ✂ **Tour** – Jim Collins still attempting to arrange fixtures. **Action JC**
  - ✂ **Century Club Draw** – Not drawn at this meeting – no numbers available
- 

**Meeting Closed at 9.30pm**

**Next meeting – Wednesday 16<sup>th</sup> June 2010**